Highlands Neighborhood Association 
General Meeting Minutes

January 15, 2009 7 p.m.
Maintenance Center, Kirkland
The first Highlands Neighborhood Meeting of 2009 took place on Thursday, January 15. 

Board members present: 

Karen Story - Chair

Kim Lowe - Secretary

Jim Jung  - Treasurer

Sue Keller - board member at large

Additional attendees: 4 residents plus Officer Allan O’Neill and Mayor Jim Lauinger..
Presentation: Stop Thief! Program, Officer O’Neill

Officer O’Neill, Kirkland’s Neighborhood Resource Officer, handed out “Stop Thief” tags that can be hung in your car to prevent vehicle prowling and auto thefts. Officer O’Neill urged everyone to remove valuables from their parked cars and hang the tags on their rearview mirrors. The bright yellow tags tell criminals that there are no valuables in the car. Officer O’Neill noted that after a bump in vehicle prowling last summer in Kirkland, fewer incidents have recently been reported. “Stop Thief” tags can be obtained at the police department or by contacting Officer O’Neill (AONeill@ci.kirkland.wa.us). 
Brainstorming Session: Activities for 2009

The rest of the meeting was spent brainstorming projects and activities for the coming year. Chairperson Karen Story presented a list of planned activities, including the following: 
· Cotton Hill Park restoration, for which four events are planned;

· 112th Street landscaping, up to N.E. 87th;

· Repair of the stairs leading down to Forbes Creek;

· Repair and painting of the three neighborhood kiosks;

· Cedar View maintenance;

· Spring Egg Hunt, scheduled for Saturday, April 11; 

· Fall Picnic, scheduled for Sunday, Sept. 13;

· 116th corner maintenance and guardrail repair; and

· Entrance sign maintenance.
Sue Keller proposed another effort with Map Your Neighborhood, a state program designed to help neighborhoods prepare for disasters. Sue said she will contact one of her neighbors who is involved with the program for more information.

Sue, who serves on the Kirkland Park Board, also gave an update on a dog park being advocated by a group called K-Dog. The group has proposed turning an area of Crestwoods Park into an off-leash dog park. The area is behind the far baseball diamond. Sue noted that the advocacy group must raise funds to maintain the park, as the city will not provide maintenance. 

Mayor Lauinger asked to speak at an upcoming Highlands Neighborhood meeting. He said he would like to address the “state of the city” and the dilemma cities including Kirkland are facing as a result of budget cuts. 

The meeting adjourned about 8 p.m.

The next Highlands Neighborhood Meeting will be Thursday, March 19, at 7 p.m.  
